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Dear Cllr Forson 
 
The Local Government and Communities Committee undertook a comprehensive 
inquiry into City Region Deals last year, culminating with the publication of its report 
on 9 January 2018. I am writing to you as Leader of Clackmannanshire Council and 
co-signatory of the Stirling and Clackmannanshire City Region Deal. I have also 
written to the Leader of Stirling Council on similar terms. 
 
Following consideration of the Scottish Government’s response to its report and a 
Parliamentary debate held on 27 March 2018, the Committee agreed to continue to 
monitor the progress of City Region Deals with the Scottish and UK Governments 
(the latter of which responded on 10 April 2018) over the rest of the Session, in 
particular around— 
 

 Delivery progress; 

 Selection processes and transparency; 

 Coverage and displacement; 

 Monitoring and evaluation. 
 
The first of these evidence sessions took place with Keith Brown, the Cabinet 
Secretary for Economy, Jobs and Fair Work on 13 June 2018.  As you can see from 
the Official Report of the session, the Committee explored such issues as— 
 

 Differences in funding between the UK and Scottish Government and the 
priorities of inclusive growth vs gross value added (GVA); 

 The lack of a set timetable for the rollout of deals across Scotland; 

 How to encourage joint working between councils; 

 The availability, going forward, of single deals for smaller local authorities and 
whether this will disadvantage local authorities which have already joined city 
region deals; 
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 How the Glasgow deal is "retro-fitting" project selections to take account of 
inclusive growth; 

 The length of time it has taken to agree a Stirling and Clackmannanshire deal 
and aspects of funding arrangements proposed by the UK Government in 
respect of the Stirling and Clackmannanshire deal. 

 
A Scottish Office Minister was unable to attend the meeting on 13 June, however, 
the UK Government has agreed to send a representative at a later date and the 
Committee looks forward to arranging this in the near future. In addition to hearing 
from the UK Government, the Committee agreed at its meeting on 13 June to invite 
representatives from the Stirling and Clackmannanshire Deal as it is the most 
recently announced deal following the Committee’s inquiry, to explore how lessons 
have been learned from previously agreed deals. The Committee also proposes to 
invite representatives of the Glasgow City Region City Deal to discuss with them 
progress against some if the issues highlighted above.  
 
The Clerks will therefore be in touch with you to discuss possible dates for an 
appearance before the Committee following the Summer Recess. If, in the 
meantime, you have any further questions, then please do not hesitate to contact the 
Clerks on the contact details provided above. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
 
Bob Doris MSP 
Convener of the Local Government and Communities Committee 
 


